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Report on the 2005 summer session.

ReSET Teaching Anthropology: Means and Meanings.

The third summer session in Cluj and Sibiu was another possibility to meet, inform ourselves on the progress of our respective projects and to discuss teaching classes on anthropology and problems involved with it. As last year, I think that the informal meetings were very helpful in terms of getting feedback about the research we’ve done. However, I suppose that most of us would appreciate overt comments during the presentations. Bearing in mind the fact that we didn’t have a lot of time, maybe it would have been useful if each of the discussants had a clear model to follow (e.g. stressing the 2 best and 2 weakest aspects of the project itself, and similarly of the way it was presented). Maybe working in smaller groups might have been helpful. Since one of our goals in teaching is encouraging students to think critically, I guess such meetings could be a good exercise to cope with critique ourselves.
The idea of introducing a workshop on writing syllabi was very good, and I’m sure that I will benefit from this in my future teaching. Also the session regarding visual anthropology and the use of films in teaching will certainly contribute to restructuring my further classes. Overall, this year’s discussions regarding not only teaching, but also doing fieldwork and ethical issues connected with it were indeed interesting and hopefully of value for our future academic development. 
